V.

Memorandum of Understanding Between
Hall County, Georgia and the
City of Lula

Purpose

The purpose of this Memorandum of Understanding ("MoU") is to memorialize the
respective intentions of both Hall County, Georgia and the City of Lula in the event that
SPLOST IX is approved by the voters of Hall County, Georgia on November 4, 2025, to
contribute funding towards mutual park improvements at three (3) locations within the City
of Lula, specifically parks located at 5830 Athens Street, Lula, GA 30554, 5831 Athens
Street, Lula, GA 30554, and 5712 Cobb Street, Lula, GA 30554,

Parties

Hall County, Georgia (hereinafter “the County”) and the City of Lula (hereinafter the "the
City").

The County Agrees to the Following:

In the event that SPLOST IX is approved by the voters of Hall County, Georgia on
November 4, 2025, the County intends to provide One Million dollars ($1 ,000,000.00)
towards mutual park improvements within the city of Lula at parks located at 5830 Athens
Street, Lula, GA 30554, 5831 Athens Street, Lula, GA 30554, and 5712 Cobb Street, Lula,
GA 30554.

The City Agrees to the Following:

In the event that SPLOST IX is approved by the voters of Hall County, Georgia on
November 4, 2025, the City intends to provide seven hundred fifty thousand dollars
($750,000.00) towards mutual park improvements within the City of Lula at parks located
at 5830 Athens Street, Lula, GA 30554, 5831 Athens Street, Lula, GA 30554, and 5712
Cobb Street, Lula, GA 30554.

Representatives

Any communication regarding this contract should be directed to the representatives
listed on the following page:
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For the County:

Zach Propes

County Administrator
770-535-8288
zpropes@hallcounty.org

For the City:

Frank Etheridge

City Manager

770-869-3801
frank.etheridge@cityoflula.com

Hall County, Georgia

David Gibbs
Chairman
Halt County Board of Commissioners

City of Lula

Joe Thom
Mayor
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